
Facilities Planning Advisory Committee 
1:00 pm – 2:00 pm    Wednesday, May 5, 2021    Zoom  

 
 

- AGENDA -  
 

COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP: 
Administration –Claudia Habib, Primavera Arvizu, Kim Behrens, Joseph Cascio, Felisa Hannah, Michelle Miller-
Galaz, Jay Navarrette, Thad Russell, Arlitha Williams-Harmon, Erin Wingfield, John Word 
Faculty – Sheri Burgess, Elizabeth Buchanan, Jim Carson, Vickie Dugan, Lupe Guillen, Kendra Haney, Patricia 
Serrato, Robert Simpkins, James Thompson 

 Classified – Judy Fallert, Janice Halopoff 
 Students – ASPC President or designee 
 PC Foundation – Gary Wallace 
 Facilities KCCD Reps – Randy Rowles, Joseph DeRosa 

 
ATTENDANCE:   
 
GUESTS:  Todd Dearmore, Joel Wiens 
 
Zoom Recording Link: 
https://cccconfer.zoom.us/rec/share/cXEFLwTZohfEBnFUhhYCkpN3UuFfoK8VHyjg9dSOWlDfk0A_lPNXYzpaR6T-
1MAy.5xsNSnEirE4LzdSk?startTime=1620244288000  
 

 
 

I. Prior Meeting Minutes 
 

II. District Facilities Update 
 

• Randall Rowles, Vice Chancellor of Facilities discussed the Measure G 
unspent money for each of the three colleges and district office. 

• There is a link to access the document which can be accessed day or night is: 
http://kern.facilitysoft.org/HomePC password is: kccdguest 

• He then discussed Measure J Allocations and Expenditures by College. PC 
has $4.8 million left to spend. 

  
III. Safety & Security Update 

• Todd Dearmore, Safety and Security Manager, gave an update regarding his 
area and Spring Safety spark presentations he has sent out to students. The 
Spring Safety Spark presentations can be reached at: 
https://www.portervillecollege.edu/security/safety-security  

• If you have students that need support you can contact Student Services, 
Student 101 which is a campus wellness digital magazine, or they can access 
the spark presentations Todd has provided as well. 

 
IV. M&O Project Update 

https://cccconfer.zoom.us/rec/share/cXEFLwTZohfEBnFUhhYCkpN3UuFfoK8VHyjg9dSOWlDfk0A_lPNXYzpaR6T-1MAy.5xsNSnEirE4LzdSk?startTime=1620244288000
https://cccconfer.zoom.us/rec/share/cXEFLwTZohfEBnFUhhYCkpN3UuFfoK8VHyjg9dSOWlDfk0A_lPNXYzpaR6T-1MAy.5xsNSnEirE4LzdSk?startTime=1620244288000
http://kern.facilitysoft.org/HomePC
https://www.portervillecollege.edu/security/safety-security
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• John Word, Maintenance and Operations Director, gave an update on contact 

tracing & temperature scanners, cleaning and sanitation, room scheduling 
software, HVAC Bipolar Ionization (purifier), furniture replacement & food 
service options, and personal protective equipment.  

• The Contact Tracing is done through an app called Ready Education. When 
you come to campus you would take your temperature at one of the 
temperature scanners on campus then enter it into the app and answer the 
COVID safety questions. When you enter a room on campus you would use 
the QR code on the door to check into that room. This helps with contact 
tracing if someone has COVID and has accessed the same room that day. 

• Multiple touchless sanitizers, touchless paper towel dispensers, touchless 
plumbing fixtures, touchless sinks, and touchless water bottle fillers were 
installed around campus. There were also plexiglass sneeze barriers installed 
in different offices around campus. 

• John provided a video which described the HVAC Bipolar Ionization (purifier) 
in better detail and the video can be found on the Zoom recording of this 
meeting. 

V. Campus Space Planning 
• John discussed some of the furniture replacement and construction that has 

happened across campus in AC-121, SM-125, CT-1303 and CT-1304, Student 
Services, LRC lobby, Pirate’s Cove Conference Room, ASPC office, and in the 
old Child Development Center which will be the new STEM building. He also 
showed a mock-up of the new Coffee Kiosks that will be installed on campus 
to help with social distancing and provide a faster stop for students who need 
snacks, coffee, etc. between classes. 

• John also discussed the new land acquisition and showed the mock-up of 
where the new PC Athletic Complex will be located along with a realignment of 
College Avenue. This will also include stadium and field upgrades.  

• Lastly, John showed a photo of the Tree Fresno event held on April 16th. Tree 
Fresno donated 73 new trees and a combination of faculty, staff, students, and 
community volunteers who participated in helping plant these trees. John then 
played a video that Roger Perez, Communications and Community Relations 
Director, put together of the event. 

VI. Other 
 

VII. Adjournment 
  


